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June 23, 2023

Ventura County Board of Supervisors

800 South Victoria Ave.

Ventura, CA 93009

Dear Chair LaVere and Members of the Board of Supervisors,

As the Executive Director of For The Need, I believe that having a Family Justice Center in the
East County and specifically in Simi Valleywould bring a much-needed benefit to this local
community. As ofnow, all residents from the East County are required to commute to the

Government Center or Oxnard.

A Family Justice Center in Simi Valley alongside the services that are offered through the

Human Services Agency will allow residents in the East County to have a needed sense of

security in one area that is convenient.

Sincerely,

Dorina Timbol
Executive Director

For the Need Foundation
805-501-6761

www.fortheneed.org
888-991-3861
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